Dixon City Commission Regular Session Monday, July 8, 2024, 6pm

Dixon City Commission met in session Monday, July 8, 2024, 6 p.m. Attending were Mayor Dorris Crowley, Commissioners Terry Webb, Randy Norman, Jeff Graham, and Peggy Poole, City Attorney Lindsay Durbin, and City Clerk Barb Goff. Also in attendance were Code Enforcement Officer Jessica Veach, Code Enforcement Board member Sondra Norman, Tourism Board members Mandy Fambrough and Lori Hayes, and guest Betty Jones.

Minutes were approved on a motion by Commissioner Webb, seconded by Commissioner Graham, all ayes.

Bills were approved on a motion by Commissioner Poole, seconded by Commissioner Norman, all ayes.

Water loss is down to 16.7% following repairs made on Robert Hill Drive and near the Slover main meter. A repair is still needed near the health department.

Dixon Fire Department completed 21 runs in June.

There is one manhole cover on 132 E that was not filled with concrete as all the rest after recent repaving was completed. WC Road Department will review.

The Park Board has a meeting scheduled for July 29. The approved GaGa Ball pit has been received and installation is being scheduled. Fundraisers and a fall clean up day are being planned.

Mrs. Fambrough addressed the Commission on behalf of the Tourism Board. They are planning a pork chop sandwich fundraiser July 23. Mrs. Fambrough asked if the Tourism Board would need to request permission from the Commission or the Park Board to share a gaming license exemption, which has not been applied for yet but would need to be applied for using the Park Board's 501c3 status, to host certain fundraisers. Mrs. Durbin will review. The Tourism Board would like to see an ordinance established regarding food trucks that operate within the City.

Code Enforcement has 5 cases that will need legal action taken in order to proceed.

Mayor Crowley advised the Commission that Webster County Water District, from which the City purchases water from at a wholesale rate, has proposed a wholesale rate increase. He asked they be in consideration as to if the City would need to increase rates in order to compensate for the increase by WCWD.

A first reading of an amendment to Ordinance 51.02 was approved on a motion by Commissioner Webb, seconded by Commissioner Graham, all ayes. The amendment limits each meter tap-on to service one residence or building.

The resignation of Nicole Peavy from the Tourism Board was accepted on a motion by Commissioner Norman, seconded by Commissioner Webb, all ayes. The appointment of Betty Jones to fulfill the unexpired term was approved on a motion by Commissioner Graham, seconded by Commissioner Poole, all ayes.

A motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Norman, seconded by Commissioner Poole, all ayes.

Signed: \_\_\_

Dorris Crowley, Mayor

Barbara Goff, City Clerk